
 

   

 

  

 
 

    
 

   

 

   

  

 
  

   

 

  

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

   

  

 

 

 

 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 

7500 Security Boulevard 

Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850 

DATE: September 25, 2019 

TO: Non-Renewing Medicare-Medicaid Plans (MMPs) in New York 

FROM: Sharon Donovan 

Director, Program Alignment Group, Medicare-Medicaid Coordination Office 

SUBJECT: New York FIDA MMPs: Non-Renewal and Service Area Reduction 

Guidance and Enrollee Notification Models for January 2020 

On September 25, 2019, the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) released an 

HPMS memorandum entitled, “Non-Renewal and Service Area Reduction Guidance and 

Enrollee Notification Models.” That guidance included a model non-renewal notice for 

Medicare-Medicaid Plans (MMPs), Tab K. 

The purpose of this memorandum is to provide non-renewing Medicare-Medicaid Plans 

participating in the FIDA demonstration in New York with alternate state specific non-renewal 

notices. The alternate model notices include language indicating that current enrollees will 

either be passively enrolled into either a Dual Eligible Special Needs Plan (D-SNP) offered by 

the same organization that offers their MMP or reassigned to a Part D stand-alone prescription 

drug plan by CMS. All New York FIDA MMPs will use the applicable attached model notices 

instead of the Tab K model included with the September 25, 2019 CY 2020 non- renewal 

guidance. All other requirements in the September 25, 2019 guidance apply to non- renewing 

MMPs in New York. 

Please contact your contract management team or mmcocapsmodel@cms.hhs.gov if you have 

any questions about the contents of this memorandum. 
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